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Illinois State Board of Education 
Bilingual Advisory Task Force Committee (BATFC) 

Illinois State Board of Education 14th FL, Room # 14-600 
9:30 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.  

Minutes for April 13, 2016 
 
Chairmen present:  Dr. Ron Perlman and Dr. Carmen Ayala 
 
Members present: Mr. Robert de Oliveira, Dr. Matt Moreland (on phone), Mr.  David Del 

Pozo Martin, Ms. Colleen Doyle Parrott, Ms. Karen Garibay-Mulattieri,  
  Mr. Nelson Aguiar, Mr. Michael Popp (on phone) 
 

Members not present: Representative Mike Fortner, Representative Linda Chapa LaVia, Ms. 
Carla Cruise, Mr. Jason Leahy and Ms. Denise Hamby 

 
Guest present:   Dr.  Jason Stegemoller   
 
ISBE Staff present: Dr. David Nieto, Ms. Reyna Hernandez, Dr. Tina Paduck  
 
Introduction and Call to Order:  

Dr. Ron Perlman and Dr. Carmen Ayala, Chairmen, called the meeting to order at 9:53 a.m. 
and a quorum was met. 

 
Public Comment: 
 N/A 
 
Approval of minutes  

Mr. David Del Pozo first motioned to approve minutes from the March 7, 2016 meeting and 
Ms. Colleen Parrott seconded the motion and it passed with a roll call vote.  

 
Review and discussion of report draft: 

Dr. Ron Perlman, Dr. Carmen Ayala and Task Force Members reviewed the report section by 
section and provided comments. 

 
Break at 10:50 a.m. reconvene at 11:00 a.m. 

 
Public hearing details: 

Dr. Ron Perlman, Chairman, stated that public hearing details comments are done at every 
meeting so there is no need to hold additional public hearings. 
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Identify next steps and future meetings:  
      Ms. Reyna Hernandez stated that final feedback of the report must be received by the week 

of May 16 and the report must be ready and delivered by May 23 or 24, 2016.  
 
      Dr. Ron Perlman identified next meeting will be decided after a poll of best dates with task 

force members.     
 
New Business: 

Ms. Karen Garibay-Mulattieri suggested that anyone from the committee will go to the 
listening tour. 
 
Dr. Ron Perlman suggested that they can do an executive summary and members who attend 
the listening tour forum can present it. 
 

Adjournment: 
Mr. Robert de Oliveira moved that the meeting be adjourned.  Mr. David Del Pozo Martin 
seconded and it passed with a roll call vote.  The meeting adjourned at 12:04 p.m.   

 


